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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Tuesday 29th March 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllr  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, P Thompson and A Warnes
Absent: Cllr E Cosier, C Hill and J Madden 
In Attendance:  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

	

	15-16/0388
15-16/0389

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Hill and Madden who were away for the Easter weekend and would not be back in time for the meeting.  Cllr Cosier was absent due to his care of a family member.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest or dispensations.

	

	15-16/0390
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	

	
	16/00625/FULLS
	53 Tottehale Close
North Baddesley
	Erect single storey conservatory to rear.  No comment
	

	15-16/0391

15-16/0392
	CORRESPONDENCE

STORM DAMAGE

Two trees had been blown down in Mountbatten Park and one was balanced precariously on a tree stump.  The groundsman had contacted the tree surgeon to attend to it.  Notices were already in place alerting the public to the danger of falling branches.
Three panels of a fence bordering a pathway at the back of houses in Heath Road had also blown down but were thought not to be the responsibility of the Parish Council.  
PARISHIONER OF THE YEAR 
The nominations were discussed and members agreed to wait until after the deadline in a couple of days’ time to make their decision.  The Clerk would be notified by email.  Once a decision had been made, Cllr Knight undertook to visit the nominee to ask whether they would accept the award.
RESOLVED:  that a decision would be made after the deadline and Cllr Knight would visit the nominee for the Parishioner of the Year Award.
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	15-16/0393
15-16/0394

15-16/0395

15-16/0396

15-16/0397
	PAVILION

The Clerk had secured charity rates for the electricity supply at the pavilion and had agreed a 4 year contract with SSE.
A noise survey had been carried out on the skatepark and a report was due to be submitted shortly.  This information would then be sent to the architects who would liaise with TVBC.

SECTION 137 EXPENDITURE
The Department for Communities and Local Government has confirmed that the appropriate sum for parish councils for the purposes of section 137(4)(a) of the Local Government Act 1972 was £7.42.
VILLAGE SIGNS
Cllr Darnton had taken delivery of the new finger for the fingerpost indicating the footpath between Drapers land and Baddesley Close.  The Clerk undertook to liaise with the groundsman to ensure that it was attached to the existing post.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman to ensure that the new finger was attached to the existing fingerpost.

AIR POLLUTION
Following on from information received from Paul Slaughter of TVBC Environment Protection Department concerning monitoring air pollution levels in the village, it was agreed that the Clerk would ask the cost of the tubes used to measure air pollution and whether the Parish Council could purchase some and have them fitted to certain lamp posts in the village.  The Parish Council also needed to know whether TVBC would monitor them along with all the others which were located in different parts of the Borough. 
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with Paul Slaughter of TVBC
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
Local Council Review – Spring 2016 (agreed that subscription of £17 per annum could be renewed)
The meeting closed at 7.50pm
	
	


